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The Honorable Brockway MchlLan
Director
National Reconnaissance QOffice

Dear Brock:

Thank you for your letter of May 3rd, dealing with the
status of development of'satellite general search systems.

This is obviously a matter of great importance and
urgency. As you will see from the attached copy of a letter
I have sent today to Deputy Secretary Vance, I propose to move
quickly to review these competitive programs and establish
procedures for meeting the USIB requirement.

Sincerely,
William F. Raborn, Jr.
Vice Admiral, USN (Ret. )

Attachment
Cy 3, BYE-4693-65 o

LnCuTiloued - (G

¢ g

HANDLE VIA BYEMAN
CONTROL SYSTEM ONLY

| '. - . ” “h..é\
] o ;BYE460665 r @

Copy No. 7 of 6 T

Approved for Release 2021/04/09 005099176 Gapien lg gopy #_l__——




st PP s e n e st W ) z " Co o X
o N L == T L LE X ST e A O NI ORIV S RN e ghes
- - e b e kb s e it bt b sibans

T e e .

Tt i BN, B T
e

R 5 o ez

Approved for Release: 2021/04/09 C05099176
Fra (AP '

TTremLal . M

IIANDLE VIA B.EMAN -

CONTROL SYSTEM ONLY

e . 25 MAY 1965
The Honorable Cyrus R. Vance

Reoputy Secretary of Defense
Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Vance:

ibave roceived a letter from Dr. McMillan concerning
development of new satellite reconnaissance systems for genoral
search purposes. His lotter refera to the USIB requirement of
29 July for the development of: o
"A single capability for search and surveillance
with continuous stereoscoplc ground coverage equivae
lent to KH-4 and resolution equivalent to KH.7."

I should like to take this oppoxtunity to confirm my own conviction
of the importance of proceeding to meet this requirement as a

matter of urgency.

As you are aware, we are continuing sustaining contracts
on the FULCRUM system and have undertaken a re-cvaluation of
the basic Itek design., Costs in this connection, approved by
Mz, McCone, aggregated one million dollars for April, Pursuant
to your request, we have reviewed and substantially cut the costs
of this project which are now projected for May at 5700, 000. I
gather that both Eastman and Itek are proceeding with the design
and development of prototypes and a testing program involving
tests of critical components and including over-all payload designs.
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I feel that wo should meet at your early convenience

e .L?ignedl Willion g, Raborn

P

to review all competitive programs and establish procedures
for selecting the dosign best calculated to meet the USIB
requirement. . . .

Sincexely,

94 J.I'.,.,,,

_"'T Willlam F. Rabora, Jr. - .
Vice Admiral. USN (Ret.) . |
; Director - L
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